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Chapter 1

Virus Info Base

1.1 Terrorists

Name : Terrorists 1

Aliases : No Aliases

Type/Size : File/1612

Clone : No clones

Symptoms : No Symptoms

Discovered : 10-06-90

Way to infect: File infection

Rating : Less Dangerous

Kickstarts : 1.2/1.3/2.0

Damage : Hides the 1st File from the Startup-Sequence.

Removal : Delete VirusFile.

Comments : The Terrorists virus works like the BGS9-Virus and
in fact there are very similar routines between BGS9
and Terrorists.

The virus allocates some Chip memory and copies itself
in that allocated memory area. To stay resident the
virus uses the KICK-Vectors. After the next reset the
OpenWindow()-Vector from the intuition.library will be
patched.

If you are now booting with an unprotected disk or
your HD!. The virus will first forbid all your System-
Requesters. That means no requester telling "Disk is
Write-Protected" or something like that will pop up
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now.

Then the virus scans the first file in the startup-
sequence to move this file into the Root-Dir with the
invisible name: $A0202020A02020A020A0A0. Now the virus
file will be created with the original name of the
1.st loaded programm in the startup-sequence.

The next time your are booting with the infected disk
the virus will start the original file after it had
installed itself in memory. So be careful.

After every infection the virus checks for a value in
$DFF007. If this register contains this value a
GFX-Message will be shown with the following message
written in big capital letters:

THE NAMES HAVE BEEN CHANGED TO PROTECT THE INNOCENT...
THE TERRORISTS HAVE YOU UNDER CONTROL. EVERYTHING IS
DESTROYED YOUR SYSTEM IS INFECTED THERE IS NO HOPE FOR
BETTER TIMES. THE FIRST TERRORISTS VIRUS!!!

Click on the gadget to see a litte animated Demo of
this nasty Terrorists virus. Push left mouse button to
return.

Click on this gadget to see a IFF Demo of the
Terrorists virus. Push left mouse button to return.

A.D 08-94


	Virus Info Base
	Terrorists


